COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on February 14, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni,  Ruth Delmonico, Susan Matatia, Susan Pauley

Associate member present:  Kathy O'Brien
Absent:  Member: Steve Dungan and Associate members, Brian Burke and Kate Hogan 

The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

The new Community Services Coordinator, Brian O'Sullivan was introduced to the Board.

Guest:  June Thall

A quorum being present, the meeting began 10:03 A. M.
After Alyson presented Brian, Board member introduced themselves.  He then described his education and his forty years experience.  He lives in town with his wife who is also a social worker working full time in the same capacity in Westford. His work schedule is Monday, Thursday, and Friday 9:00 A. M. to 2:00 P. M. He is flexible and is willing to adjust his time to meet the needs of the community.

Liaison Reports
Susan Matatia, liaison to Minuteman Senior Services- The new director seems to be listening to ideas and concerns. There is a new Shine director and new dietician.  The membership committee is focusing on having representatives from each of the sixteen communities that are part of the Minuteman Region.
Director's Report-

· Busy month helping Brian and Martha learn about their jobs and responsibilities.
· The budget was accepted.  An adjustment needed to be made in Brian's salary. The position was advertised on the lower scale, but considering his experience, his wage had to be raised.

· Vans:  The 2008 five passenger is off the road and was sold for $3650.  Alyson will ask that the money from the sale go into the town's van fund rather than the General Fund.  The 2005 twenty passenger van will be gifted to the Recreation Department.  Once it's no longer ours, the Recreation Dept. will assume the responsibility for repairs.  A contract will be prepared so that every detail will be in writing. The Board gave unanimous support for this.  
· Food Program-There is still a great demand, but we are not receiving the quantities we once did. In one two hour period forty-five people came in. The supermarkets are tightening up their inventory. Of the other supermarkets that have been contacted, none wanted to get involved.  Market Basket sent a one hundred dollar gift card.
· Annual Report-Preparing the report, due on February 15th, during regular work hours but it's very difficult due many interruptions. The state funding is based on the Federal census which is done every ten years.  The number of seniors has grown, but the funds are based on 2010. An average of eighty-three people sign-in daily.
· Outreach- Martha sent a report which includes Suzanne's information. The report will be attached. 
Other business:  

· June Thall who is an active volunteer for the COA was recommended and then voted in as a new associate member of the  COA Board.

· Kathy O'Brien brought up the lack of storage. Alyson will look into finding more space perhaps in the unfinished area, but said there is no additional space available in the finished areas.

The meeting adjourned at 11:20 A. M.  
Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

